
Kia Ora Students & Whaanau  
  
As you will already be aware the government announced today that Auckland will remain in Alert 
Level 3 Phase 1 and a return to school has been delayed with further information to be given next 
Monday. Therefore, from the start of Term 4 Monday 18th October school will remain closed for all 
students apart from those of essential workers under 14 years of age who have no 
other whaanau available to look after them. For all other students Operation Delta will start online on 
Monday 18th October. 
 
Other relevant details given today are that all our staff will need to be fully vaccinated by 1st January 
2022 and we will now be required to keep a COVID-19 Vaccination register for all students. Further 
details as to how to provide proof of vaccination will be given once confirmed by the Ministry of Health. 
 

The Senior Leadership Team are meeting tomorrow and Wednesday therefore more information will 
follow in terms of Operation Delta by the end of the week. Please keep checking our school Facebook 
and Instagram pages, our website, Schoology and your school email for the latest information.  
 
For further Alert Level and COVID-19 advice or information, you can visit the official 
website https://covid19.govt.nz/ which will always have the most up to date and reliable information. 
Please remember to live our school values on social media and be aware that not all information is 
accurate, so use the official websites. 
 
Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any questions or need support. Kia kaha taatou, look 
after yourselves and whaanau. Stay home, Stay safe, Save lives.  
   
Ngaa mihi  
  
Pete Jones   
Tumuaki |Principal Manurewa High School  
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